     Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander             Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 29th April 2013

Present
Robin Burr, Nigel Duffin, Fiona Firth, Les Lidington, Karen Loizou, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Dick Riches, Ray ********
Apologies 
Penny D’Souza, Keith Maund, Clare Talman, all Leaders.
Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 21 January were approved.
Matters arising
Robin reported that he will be looking at the replacement of the buoy on the river next week. This will be a joint effort with Albany Park.

Regarding the repair of the trailer Robin is waiting to hear when a travelling workshop for this is next in the area. This workshop will also sort out the box trailer on which one of the brake drums is not working.

Robin also confirmed that Mark Edwards will undertake the wooden gig repair at a similar price to the Norfolk quote.
GSL Report
Beavers are at 22 with only two out of the 8 approached from the waiting list joining. The colony are involved in education based activities which they are enjoying.

The Cubs number 30 and have an active programme concentrating on informative based activities e.g. health & safety, undertaken with role play.


The Troop number 41 and are back on the water. Their work is patrol based rather than ability based, with each patrol having a rolling system of activities. The list displayed on the notice board shows who has done what.


The Explorers number 7 with a recent new joiner.


Karen also reported on a recent District meeting. The District camp next year will be 20-22 June. There is a delay on Project Compass, the initiative aimed at delivering a new membership system to the SA.


There is continuing discussion with District on CRBs and leaders training.


There is a new safety training element being introduced which will be compulsory for all leaders.

 Financial
Paul distributed an accounts summary for the 2011-2012 year and highlighted some key figures. He said that ‘use of boats’ was showing nil versus £770 the previous year, which Karen explained was due to the Police and BMW not taking part in the Great River Race. The Maintenance expenditure reflected the cost of the new roof sky lights and the hot water system in the toilets, and Insurance included two annual payments as the previous year’s payment had not been included in that year’s accounts.

Robin asked if the water meter had been checked, although subsequent discussion agreed that the charges were consistent year on year.

Paul confirmed that we do receive the ‘club’ discount on Council Tax.


Karen said that HQ was being used more for external hire, and that should begin to be reflected in income.

Budget
The 2012-2013 budget was reviewed and updated to establish the 2013-2014 budget.
Awards for All
Fiona had Officers sign the documentation necessary for the recent grant from Awards for All.

‘Big ticket’
The major expenditure items discussed at a previous meeting were

        Items
reviewed to agree those to proceed with and the funds to allocate to them.


Nigel said that the quote for the upgrade/refurbishment of the disabled toilet is £975. It was agreed that this needed to be done, subject to sorting out the re-hanging of the door, and £1000 was allocated to this.

(Les subsequently checked with Keith as to whether Rotary would contribute to this, but he felt this was unlikely as they had only recently made a donation of £500).


It was estimated that painting the stairwells and the lower walls of the main deck with protective paint would be about £2000, and this amount was allocated to that. Robin is to obtain samples of the coating.


£1000 was also allocated to scaffolding and boat support items. This included scaffolding £250, tarpaulin £20, fenders £200, Clas Ohlson items £200, and rope £200.


Dick reported on a number of building items requiring work. £1000 was allocated to new gates and posts for the back yard.

It was agreed that painting of the boat deck walls would be an improvement but no funds allocated at this stage.


Karen is to speak to her mother regarding cupboards in the Galley.


The door by the river needs replacing, but that could be carried over to next year.


Other items were Coypu boat trolleys and the Leander sign at the back entrance.


Karen said six damaged folding tables had now been disposed of. £1000 was allocated for new tables, benches and a chair trolley.


A quote is needed for covering the stairs with vinyl and providing a protective edging strip.


The £3500 required for the wooden gig repairs is covered by the recent grant and it was agreed that the gig be taken to the yard at Norwich by the end of May. Gordon Biden has agreed to provide transport for the cost of fuel only, which is estimated at £320. This was agreed.
Building
Dick reported a loose guide on one of the river shutter doors; loose tiles on the balcony; and the back door lock requiring attention.

Robin said that he will be putting boat gear in one corner as part of re-configuring the boat deck.

The decorator who painted the main deck reported a gap between the frame and plaster around the roof sky lights.

Annual 
This is planned for Saturday 8 June which Karen said she saw it as a 

    General
Fundraising/Community/LitterPick Day, with a lunch break at which 

        Meeting
burgers would be sold and the AGM held.
Safety
It was reported that on occasions the circuit breaker trips. It was agreed an electrical inspection is needed and in the first instance Robin is to contact Peter at 2nd Norbiton.
Any Other     
Karen said that the Wardroom will be cleared for decorating in the summer 
Business           after which only Group memorial items would be displayed.

It was agreed that Paul would arrange for wi-fi with a secure password for HQ at an estimated cost of £20 per month.


Paul reported the fund for Bruno currently stood at £900.

Future Dates
3-9 June

Scout Community Week


8 June

Annual General Meeting


6/7 July

Regatta


8 July


Executive Committee meeting


20 July

Camp
